
April 16, 2022

Public Notices

Cannon & Field Artillery Firing Warning
Advice is given to the citizens of Warrnambool that on Easter 
Sunday 17 April 2022 the Warrnambool Garrison will be firing 
various cannons and field artillery at the following times:

•	 10.30am – Martini Henry Riffles 
•	 12.30pm – Matilda Field Gun 
•	 2.30pm – 80 Pound Cannon 

The Garrison Safety Officer reserves the right to cancel or alter the 
time of firing. For enquiries contact Flagstaff Hill on phone 5559 
4600.

Reid Oval Open Day
Everyone is invited to celebrate the official opening of the 
newly-redeveloped Reid Oval.

You will have the chance to have a hit of cricket or a kick of the 
footy on the new oval, as well as tour the state-of-the-art pavilion 
including the social rooms, change rooms and coaches boxes, 
before the lights are switched on at dusk.

Friday April 29, 4-6pm

Enter via Cramer Street.

If you have any questions, please contact Council’s Recreation 
Team on 5559 4800.

ANZAC Day Service Details and Road Closures
On Monday April 25 2022 the Returned and Services League 
(RSL) will conduct a service for Anzac Day.

To ensure the safety of the participants and the community, 
temporary changes to traffic conditions and vehicle access in 
certain areas of the Warrnambool CBD will be implemented.
The service will commence at 6.30am. 

Road Closures

No vehicle access between these times. It is recommended 
residents park outside of this street if they wish to use their vehicle 
at these times.

Road From To Date Time

Cannon 
Hill Liebig St Cannon 

Hill
Monday 

25th April
4am to 

8am

Merri St Gilles St Banyan St Monday 
25th April

4am to 
8am

Liebig St Timor St Cannon 
Hill

Monday 
25th April

4am to 
8am

On Monday April 25 2022 the Dennington Community Association 
will conduct an Anzac Day Service at 9am. 
To ensure the safety of the participants and the community, 
temporary changes to traffic conditions and vehicle access will be 
implemented in Dennington.

Road Closures

Road From To Date Time

Drummond 
St 

Lindsay St The 
Esplanade 

Monday 
25th April

08.30am 
to 10am

The 
Esplanade 

Drummond 
St 

Princes 
Highway 

Monday 
25th April

08.30am 
to 10am

Re-Notification of an Application for a Planning Permit
Form 2, Section 52(1)

Land affected by the 
application is located 
at:

63 McKenzies Rd BUSHFIELD  VIC  
3281 (LOT 2 PS719344)
(revised location adjacent to Hopkins 
Highway)

Application is for a 
permit to:

Use & Development of Land for a 
Telecommunications Facility (4G & 5G)

Applicant for the 
permit is:

Telstra Corporation Limited
C/o Visionstream Australia Pty Ltd

Application reference 
number is: PP2020-0050

You may view the applications and any supporting documentation 
at the office of the responsible authority, Warrnambool City 
Council, 25 Liebig Street Warrnambool, during office hours, free 
of charge or online at https://www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au/
advertised-planning-applications .

Any person who may be affected by the granting of the permit 
may object or make other submissions to the responsible 
authority.

An objection must be made to the responsible authority in writing, 
include the reasons for the objection, and state how the objector 
would be affected.  If you object, the responsible authority will tell 
you its decision.

The responsible authority will not decide on the applications before 
09 May 2022.  


